

June 2024

"But thanks be to God, which giveth us the victory through our Lord Jesus Christ." - 1 Corinthians 15:57

Dear Friends and Family,

We pray this letter finds you well and rejoicing in the Lord's goodness. As we reflect on the past month, our hearts are full of gratitude for God's blessings and your faithful support. June was a whirlwind of activity, including the joyous wedding of Breanna Downey (Ron and Tennille's daughter) and our 27th wedding anniversary. However, in this letter, we'd like to focus on the highlights of the month for us.

Family Fun Day:

This four-hour extravaganza of carnival games, activities, food, and inflatables was a resounding success! We were thrilled to strengthen existing community relationships and forge new ones. Parents expressed their heartfelt thanks, saying it was the best day their children had experienced in a long time. Many inquired about future events, which was so encouraging.

Perhaps most exciting was the enthusiastic involvement of nearly all our chapel members. Their eagerness to help and inquiries about future volunteer opportunities warmed our hearts. It's a joy to see the local body of Christ coming together in service!

Tri-State Baptist Temple Visit:

We were blessed to host a group from Tri-State Baptist Temple in Ohio. Their visit was a tremendous encouragement to us. The team eagerly pitched in with Family Fun Day, cleaned chapels, distributed flyers, and assisted with our after-school Bible club.

We also had the privilege of showing them the beauty of Wales. Our sightseeing included a castle tour, visits to the Book Town of Hay-on-Wye and the seaside, exploration of St. Fagan's outdoor museum, and a pilgrimage to Moriah Chapel and Evan Roberts' grave. While Dana unfortunately missed much of the travel due to back issues, the rest of us thoroughly enjoyed showcasing this remarkable country.

As we move forward, we're excited about upcoming events including Youth Camp in late July and a community-wide

Looking Ahead:

tent meeting in August. Dana is also eagerly anticipating the mid-July launch of the fifth and final book in her Delaware Detective mystery series for kids. Look for it on her website and Amazon by month's end!

Closing Thoughts:

While it's been an incredibly busy season, we're thrilled to see how the Lord is moving in Wales. Your prayers, love, and support sustain us as we continue to labor for His kingdom. We can't wait to see what He has in store next!

In Christ's Hand, Jason and Dana Rongione

CONTACT

STATESIDE:
130 SUMMIT DR.
EASLEY, SC 29640
WALES:
GARMON NEWYDD
PANT-Y-DWR, RHAYADER,
WALES LD6 5LW
864-905-4671
+44 7440 748014
2WALES4CHRIST@GMAIL.COM
2WALES4CHRIST.COM

SENDING CHURCH

BIBLE BAPTIST CHURCH P.O. BOX 1544 PICKENS, SC 29671 BBCPICKENS.ORG 864-421-2714

MISSION BOARD

MWBM P.O. BOX 519 BRASELTON, GA 30517 MWBM.ORG 706-654-2818